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Dear Friends of CAS,
Warm new years greetings from 
Boulder! As we begin 2017, we 
want to share exciting news from 
the Center from the past year. 
Two new Asian Studies faculty 
joined the CU community this 
Fall, both in the 
Department of Asian 
Languages and 
Civilizations. Rahul 
Bjørn Parson studies 
questions of 
individualization in 
early-modern Jain 
writers. Katherine 
Alexander studies 
popular religion in 
Chinese opera and 
concepts of women's 
chastity in what is present-day 
Taiwan. Combined with the five 
new faculty we welcomed last 
academic year, the University is 
expanding its strengths in world 
class research and teaching on 
Asia.

The Center will be increasing its 
regional undergraduate offerings 
over the next two years as a result 
of other good news. We were 
awarded a prestigious and 
competitive grant from the 
Department of Education's 
Undergraduate International 

Studies and Foreign 
Languages Program to 
create a new track in 
Southeast Asian Studies 
within the Asian Studies 
major. This award will 
build on the growing 
critical mass of Southeast 
Asia faculty in disciplines 
across the campus by 
offering several new 
initiatives. It will allow us 
to hire a new social scientist 

of SE Asia, will increase our 
SE Asia course offerings, will 
facilitate Indonesian language 
study once again, and will offer 
study abroad scholarships for CU 
undergraduates. We received 
word of this award in September 
and began implementing these 

benefits immediately. Students in 
Dr. Christian Hammons' global 
seminar to Indonesia in Summer 
2017 will be eligible for the 
scholarship funds. We continue to 
develop initiatives to amplify the 
programs we support through 
the Center. We are expanding our 
internship program in Japan (see 
page 3), and are looking to build 
similar programs in China and 
Indonesia.  
Our annual themes continue to be 
productive nodes for 
interdisciplinary collaboration on 
campus. We trust you enjoyed the 
Transcultural Asia events in the 
past academic year. 
This year's theme, Asian 
Borderlands, launched with style 
in December with an inaugural 
address on the trade in ancient 
Chinese porcelains, by Dr. 
Tianlong Jiao, the Joseph de Heer 
Curator of Asian Art at the 
Denver Art Museum. Four 
keynote addresses in the Spring 
2017 semester will consider the
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temporal, cultural and 
political features of Asian 
borders. We look forward 
to seeing you at these 
events.
Your donations are vital to our 
shared work to facilitate 
connections between the 
University of Colorado Boulder 

and the Pacific Rim. Please 
consider contributing to the 
Friends of Asian Studies Flatiron 
Fund, for projects large and 
small. To those of you have 
already donated, we extend our 
sincere gratitude.
We rely heavily on your 
involvement and energy in 
making the Center the most 

vibrant area studies center at the 
University of Colorado. Thank 
you.

Warmly,

Carla Jones
Associate Professor
Department of Anthropology
CAS Interim Faculty Director

I am honored to serve as Chair of the CAS Advisory Council (CASAC), 
building on the work of my predecessors Alice Renouf and Duncan 
Campbell. A relative newcomer to both Colorado and CU Boulder, I am 
struck by the tremendous potential of the University and the broader 
community along the Front Range to understand and highlight the 
importance of Asia, to nurture and promote a global world view as a 
central element of CU’s mission, and to build bridges between Boulder and Asia. CAS serves as a home for 125+ 
faculty across campus who are teaching and doing research on Asia. CU’s offerings in Asian studies are 
expanding. A current example is the addition of a tenure-track Korean civilization position in the Department of 
Asian Languages & Civilizations for fall 2017. CAS runs its own academic programs including the Asian Studies 
major and minor and the Graduate Certificate in Asian Studies. 
The members of the CASAC are enormously proud of the work of CAS, some of which is reported on in this 
newsletter. We have recently updated our bylaws and statement of CASAC Roles, Responsibilities & 
Expectations, and launched a campaign to recruit additional Advisory Council members. Would you or someone 

http://www.colorado.edu/cas/cas-initiatives/support-cas
http://www.colorado.edu/cas/cas-initiatives/support-cas
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2016 was the inaugural year for the first 
formal CU program to connect alumni 
and friends with CU students in 
overseas internships each summer. 
Thanks to Danielle Rocheleau Salaz, 
CAS Executive Director, CAS 
developed relationships with three 
Tokyo companies who each hosted a 
student for up to six weeks in 2016. The 

internship resulted in 
life-altering 
experiences for each 
of the students, and 
made a lasting impact 
on the company 
employees as well.
Selected student 
interns:
• Adam DeRosa, 
a senior in 
International 
Economics was 

selected for Mitsubishi Corporation. 
Adam had never visited Japan 
before and didn’t speak any 
Japanese.

• James Hage, a senior Japanese 
major, was selected to work at the 
US Meat Export Federation 
(USMEF). James had studied 
abroad in Akita, Japan, but had not 
spent much time in Tokyo, nor had 
he worked in an office setting either 

mailto:salaz@colorado.edu
mailto:salaz@colorado.edu
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I have always been interdisciplinary, 
drawing from political science, 
sociology, cultural studies—anything 
contemporary that intersected with 
religion in an interesting way. 
It wasn’t until I began my PhD at 
McGill University that I realized that 
media was an important part of the 
religious studies conversation too. 
Hinduism in particular has an 
interesting relationship to technology 
and innovation historically, and it has 
adapted in fascinating and creative 
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The Program for Teaching East 
Asia completed its 17th year at 
CAS with national and local 
programs for K-12 teachers that 
included residential summer 
institutes on Japan and Korea, 
online professional development 
courses and book discussion 
groups, conference presentations, 
workshops, and classroom resource 
development. In the past year, TEA 
received new awards from the 
Freeman Foundation, the US-Japan 
Foundation, the Korea Foundation, 
and the AAS Northeast Asia 
Council. Readers interested in 
more information on how TEA 
serves pre-college educators and 
schools can keep up-to-date by 
subscribing to the TEA monthly E-
News or Twitter accounts. Visit our 
new, redesigned webpage at 
www.colorado.edu/ptea to sign 
up. For the 2017 CAS newsletter, 
TEA highlights our STARTALK 
Chinese Language Program funded 
by the National Security Agency.

Focus on STARTALK: Building a 
Tradition of Chinese Language 
Professional Development at TEA

In summer 2016, TEA hosted its 
sixth annual 
STARTALK teacher 
development program 
for Chinese language 
teachers. Launched in 
2006, the federal 
STARTALK program 
provides K-16 
teachers and students 
of critical-need 
foreign languages 
with intensive 
summer training experiences. 
STARTALK programs are selected 
to implement best practices in 
language teaching and learning. To 
date, nearly 125 secondary teachers 
from around the country have 

come to CU Boulder to participate 
in the TEA STARTALK programs.

Beginning with its 
first STARTALK 
grant, TEA has 
collaborated with the 
Anderson Language 
and Technology 
Center (ALTEC) on 
campus to develop 
an engaging 
program that includes training to 
incorporate technology into the 
language classroom. The teacher 
response to the technology training 
was so positive that TEA adapted 
its program to focus entirely on the 
integration of learner-centered 
technology into the Chinese 
language curriculum. Jon Zeljo, 
TEA senior staff associate and 
STARTALK program director, says 
the move was driven by teacher 
needs. “It was clear from teacher 
comments and evaluations, as well 
as inquiries from prospective 
applicants, that teachers were 
seeking out significant technology 
training. Given the direction of 
teaching and learning in the 
twenty-first century, they see this 

knowledge and skill as 
essential to be effective in the 
classroom.” Mark Knowles, 
Director of ALTEC, takes this 
sentiment one step further: 
“The professional 
sustainability of world 
language teachers is 
dependent upon the teacher 
possessing these skills.”

At TEA, the program 
introduces the theory, 

standards, frameworks, 
knowledge, and practice necessary 
for incorporating a range of 
learner-centered technology tools 
into the Chinese curriculum. 
Program topics included 

challenges/affordances to 
technology integration in the 

language classroom, 
development of a 
learner-centered 
language classroom, the 
flipped language 
classroom, digital 
storytelling, technology 
project assessments, and 
cultivation of a 

Personalized Learning Network. In 
addition to working with language 
technology specialists on the 
ALTEC staff, participants this past 
summer had the opportunity to 
learn from Toni Theisen, former 
ACTFL president and ACTFL 
National Foreign Language Teacher 
Award recipient, and Leslie 
Davison, world language teacher 
and author of a new book of dual 
language learning, both of whom 
teach in Colorado. In addition, Jeff 
Wang, director of China Learning 
Initiatives at the Asia Society, 
opened the program with a talk on 
the new era of Chinese learning in 
the US.

Zeljo highlights the excitement the 
teachers are showing for wanting 
to experiment and find ways to 
engage their students with 
technology. “Their attitudes toward 
technology have undoubtedly 
changed, and they now see 
technology as a critical tool to be 
effective in the classroom. But, 
perhaps more importantly, their 
approach to language learning has 
shifted, as they now understand 

http://www.colorado.edu/ptea
http://www.colorado.edu/ptea
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9/13-14/16 – “Cinema 
Kabuki: Sagi Musume and 
Last Life in the Universe” 

Sagi Musume, or “the 
Heron Maiden,” is one of 
the most challenging dance 
roles in Kabuki. Cinema 
Kabuki has filmed live 
performances and made 
them available around the 
world through screenings 
such as this.

The following evening, CU 
professor Dr. David 
Atherton and Japan 
Foundation Los Angeles 
Director Mr. Hideki Hara 
highlighted the many cross-
cultural aspects of the film 
in a post-screening 
discussion. The Japan 
Foundation, Japan America 
Society of Colorado, and 
CU International Film 
Series contributed to these 
screenings.

11/15/16 – “The 
International Student 
Experience at CU: An Asian 
Perspective on Inclusion, 
Exclusion, and the Campus 
Climate,” with Dr. 
Dongxiao Qin.

This workshop featured a 
keynote address by Dr. Qin. 
Panelists included Prof. 
Paul Chinowsky (Assoc. 
Vice Provost for Student 
Success), Dr. Tim Weston 
(Assoc. Prof., History), Ms. 
Xinyu Liu (Junior, Political 
Science & Ethnic Studies), 
Ms. Jiwon Baik (Junior, 
Environmental Studies), 
and Mr. Yilin Cao 
(Sophomore, History).  A 
lively discussion examining 
the campus environment 
for students from Asia, who 
make up the largest 
proportion of international 
students at CU, followed. 

12/1/16 – “Trading Beyond 
Borderlands: Shipwrecks 
and the Ancient Chinese 
Export Porcelains,” with Dr. 
Tianlong Jiao.

This was the inaugural 
lecture for the 2016-17 
“Asian Borderlands” 
theme. Dr. Jiao 
presented recent 
archaeological excavations 
of some major shipwrecks 
both within and beyond 

http://www.colorado.edu/cas/event-videos
http://www.colorado.edu/cas/event-videos
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